

November 07, 2014 – October Investment Update 1 – By Jeffrey Hagenmeier



Our update begins with <u>Apple</u>. On Sunday September 07, it was suggested that investors take a look at Apple Inc. The stock at the time was sold for \$98.97 USD (United States Dollar) the previous Friday. On the following Monday, you could of purchased the stock for \$98.36 USD. Short term investors were advised to set their target at \$101 USD. Longer term investors were advised to hold the stock longer, but to divest themselves before Christmas. The stock reached \$108.82 USD in pre-market trading this morning. That is an advance total of \$10.46 USD from September which is anincrease of 10.62% for the share price. If you are a medium term investor this might be the time to exit the stock.

On September 28, 2014 it was recommended that you might want to invest in *Gogo*. This was the global aero-communications internet stock. If you made

an investment the following day even at the day high of \$17.50 USD you will need to continue to hold the stock for now. It closed yesterday at \$16.31 USD. It has been in the 16 dollar range for the last few weeks. The stock is down \$1.19 USD. The holiday traveling season will see increased use of the internet aboard aircraft, so one is likely to see renewed interest in the stock. The recommendation at this time is to hold.

On September 21, 2014 a recommendation was made to consider a purchase in <u>Yahoo</u>, as a way to benefit from the rise in Alibaba. Yahoo still owns 17.4% of Alibaba. The stock could have been purchased the following day for\$38.65 USD. The stock has now reached \$48.30 USD on pre-market trading today. This is a \$9.65 USD increase or a 24.78% advance. The recommendation at this time is to sell.

A hold over for some of you, may be the position in <u>Taser Stock</u>. When the stock was recommended on Sunday August 31, the share price had sold for \$15.67 USD the preceding Friday. On September 05, when the stock had reached \$18.27 USD. I recommended that investors hold the stock for a target of \$20.00 USD. On Monday of this week the stock hit a new high of \$19.17 but failed to hit our target. The stock closed yesterday at \$18.43 USD. We have given the stock over 2 months to prove its worth. So I reluctantly feel that is is now time to liquidate this holding. That would be a \$2.76 or a 17.61% increase. The recommendation at this time is to sell.

Our next category of stocks are those that are associated with the Ebola virus. First up is <u>Chimerix</u>. This stock was recommended for purchase on October 10th. At that time the stock sold for \$31.06 USD. The target was set for \$35.50 USD. That price was reached after hours on October 16th. That would be at \$4.44 USD or over a 14% increase. Status of the stock is target filled.



Next up is <u>Alpha Pro Tech Ltd</u>. This stock was recommended for purchase on October 12th. A share in the company could have been purchased for \$7.15 USD at that time. I recommended a target above \$9.00 at the time. The following day October 13th the stock went over \$10.00 USD. That was an increase of \$2.85 USD or over a 35% increase. Status of the stock is target filled.

<u>Lakeland Industries Inc.</u> is another bio-medical stock that was suggested. On October 12th the stock was recommended when it had sold the previous Friday for \$19.63 USD. A short term target of \$22.63 USD was suggested. Longer term investors could of held for more. The stock hit a high of \$29.55 USD on October 13th a nearly \$10 dollar advance a nearly 50% increase. The short term target was reached with a gain of \$3.00 USD or over 15% increase. Status of the stock is target filled.

More October stock recommendation updates will follow next week.